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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: RO2667 Discount Auto Sales
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Thu 7/30/2009 3:23 PM
End: Thu 7/30/2009 3:53 PM
Duration: 30 minutes

July 30, 2009 
 
Farzad Sarabi called @ 2:50-ish re NTC received.  Very concerned about letter implying a fuel leak, when only incident 
was a bucket of motor oil (5 quarts or so) that was accidently kicked over and used by a “Bad Apple” in the 
neighborhood.  Everyone in neighborhood has stories.  Wanted to verify was older incident and not a fuel leak at a nearby 
site.  A review of the file indicates that is exclusively a SLIC site.  Only information in case file is pre 2000, and they only 
need to upload info post July 2005.  If so, that may only be the NTC letter.   Recommend he reply or write on letter to 
clarify his position. 
 
August 27, 2009 
 
Called Farzad Sarabi to update him in regards to the SLIC case, in response to his certified letter.  Let him know that state 
has required that all local agencies review all cases over next year, we are aiming for about 6 months.  Towards that 
review of this case we do not appear to have all reports associated with the site and would appreciate additional reports he 
might retain; as they should have been submitted to the county upon completion of the excavation work. 
 
Mr. Sarabi continues to express his displeasure at a “reopening” of a case that was closed 18 or 19 years ago, and the 
incredible length of time required to review the case.  Why should it take 6 months to review this case?  I request he 
understand there are more than a few other cases the county needs to review.  In his view, the case information should not 
be posted to the County’s website as it will continue to be available in archival versions should it every be removed from 
the site, as he has requested.  I let him know I understand his concern and when the case is reviewed we’ll investigate why 
the case remains open. 
 
 


